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March 2019 

 

IMPORTANT:  Beginning in March, the Guild’s regular meeting time is 7 PM! 

March Speaker 

Trudy Smith: “For the Love of Quilting” 

Trudy Smith will share her quilting love story and trunk show at the 

March 14th meeting. Trudy has taught Quilting and Machine 

Embroidery for Conejo Valley Adult Education for the past 9 

years.  She has been quilting for over 25 years and calls herself a 

“dabbler” in all techniques of quilting, but machine applique is her 

favorite method. Her quilts have been shown at Road to California and 

Paducah, KY quilt shows. She was the manager of Quilter’s Studio in 

Ventura for over 10 years with expertise in Bernina sewing and 

embroidery machines.   

On March 15th, she will teach a workshop titled “Machine Applique-Mock Hand Applique.” 

Participants will be making the “Funky Flower” square.  A kit for $25.00 will be available for the 

workshop.  You can register at the March meeting or by contacting Margaret Dear at 

margaretdear@gmail.com.  The supply list can be found on the Guild’s website. 

 

May Speaker 

Following our April Challenge meeting, on May 9th Rami Kim will be our speaker and will discuss 

Asian designs in a modern world.  

On May 10th, she will conduct a workshop teaching the technique of folding squares and hexagons 

for crosshatch and pixel quilts.  Samples are available for viewing at the workshop table where you 

can also register for this fun event! 

Quilts for Veterans 

Please join the Guild’s efforts to make at least 36 patriotic quilts by July, to be given to veterans in 

hospice care.  Best sizes range from lap size (about 46” wide, 60” long) to wheelchair (about 36” 

square). Check with us at the Community Quilts table; some supplies are available. 

Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, Veterans’ Quilts 

mailto:margaretdear@gmail.com
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CQG BOARD 
 President  Debbi Haeberle  
 Acting President Cathe Hedrick 
 Interim Chair Linda Boynton de Sepulveda  
 VP Programs  Cathe Hedrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sherry Lafler  
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Carole Kennedy with  
  Helmina Schenk 
 Workshop Coordinators  Margaret Dear with  
  Leslie Siemon,  
  Penny Valentine
 Parliamentarian  Marian Jones  
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Gwynn Hladyniuk  
 

COMMITTEES 
 Block of the Month  Nancy Butterfield   
 Challenge  Carol Hart 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer, Naomi Hicks 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay, Sue Kadner 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin  
 Library  Carol Hart and Knotty Threads 
 Quilt Show 2018  Irelle Beatie  
 2020 Quilt Show Co-Chairs Toni Percival and  
  Nancy Butterfield   
 Opportunity Quilt  VACANT 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  VACANT 
 Refreshments  Carol Vaughn, Pat Masterson 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Isabel Downs 
 SCCQG Representative  VACANT 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 

     March Birthdays 
 

Rosana Swing 2nd 
Barb Postma 2nd 
Ann Picker 3rd 
Karen Barksdale 3rd 
Kris Muller 5th 
Alicia Bonnette 5th 
Maureen Kampen 7th 
Joan Watts 8th 
Barbara LaPlante 12th 
Mary Maxwell 13th 
Ky Easton 17th 
Nancy Lietz 19th 
Connie Stone 20th 
Diane Moore 22nd 
Elizabeth Jenquin 26th 
Kristin Ingalls 29th 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 
 St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church,  
 4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA  93110 

 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 
  Maravilla Craft Room, 5486 Calle Real, SB  93111 
 

Workshops as Scheduled:  
  Goleta Valley Community Center,  
  5679 Hollister, Goleta, CA  93117 
 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.  
 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160   
 www.coastalquilters.org 
 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 

 

Refreshments 

September and July birthdays have the 

honor of bringing refreshments to the 

March meeting. 

Carol Vaughn and Pat Masterson, 
Refreshments Co-Chairs  

Newsletter Deadline  

Is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
to: cqgeditor@gmail.com  

 

Reminder    

If you change your address, phone or 
email address, please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 

http://www.coastalquilters.org
mailto:sgkadner@yahoo.com
mailto:cqginfor@gmail.com
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Interim Chair’s Message 
 

Spring brings a new horizon.  I would like to thank all of you who have given of your time and effort 
to make this Guild successful.  Elections are coming.  Be a participant in the Guild, not an observer.  
I believe we all can give a small amount of our time to the Guild.  You can enjoy the companionship 
of others on the board/committee.  It is easy.  All you have to give is a short amount of your time. 

 

Positions that will be open: 

President.  The job is not that hard with all the members of the board and committee chairs 
there to help.  She would oversee the board meeting, vote when necessary, and 
conduct the general meeting. 

VP, Programs.  Invites speakers. Sets up their contracts and turns the information over to the 
Speaker Liaison and Workshop committee.  So far Cathe has set-up speakers into 
2020. 

Treasurer.  Marcia Greiten has volunteered.  

Corresponding Secretary.  Rochelle Schneider has volunteered.  

Speaker Liaison. Works out the details for hotel, food, and set-up for the general meeting. 

Membership.  Sue Orfila has volunteered. 

Librarian. Maintains the book collection; sets up and staffs the library for the general meeting. 

Community Quilts. Chooses organizations to receive quilts, prepares and distributes kits. 

Coastlines Editor. Solicits, writes, and edits articles monthly for the Guild’s newsletter. 

Coastlines Layout.  Works with Editor. Ensure all articles are included in the Guild’s newsletter. 

Refreshments.  Set up a plan for food and drink for all general meetings, except July picnic and 
December party. Set up and take down refreshment table. 

 

 

Some of you are probably interested in the results of the survey.  “No to 6pm meetings” won by a 
narrow margin.  Numerous members abstained from the vote.  And just as we thought, the Guild 
population is aging.  The board has agreed to put this meeting time issue to a vote in the general 
election in May.   

 

IMPORTANT:  Beginning in March, the Guild’s regular meeting time is 7 PM! 

Now I ask you, please participate.  Become the remedy!  Be the solution.  We can all take positions 
on the board or committee chair, especially if we have friends who can share the responsibility.  Find 
a co-chair.  Two can get it done easier.  

 

Linda Boynton de Sepulveda, Guild Interim Chair  
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Bylaws Revision Meeting  

On March 4
th
 at 2 pm, a meeting will be held to discuss ideas for revision of the Guild’s Bylaws. If 

you’d like to attend, please contact Heather Georgakis, cqgeditor@gmail.com.  

Challenge Quilts: Due in March! 

Entries for our "Please Look, Don't Touch" Challenge must be turned in at the March meeting, at the 
table in the back entrance next to the Library. Download an entry form from the website here.  
Please label your quilt with its title and your name (techniques optional) and place it in a pillowcase 
on which is printed your name, address, and phone number. No hanging sleeve is needed. 

These 12" x 12" quilted signs will be used at Guild shows to remind the public not to touch the quilts. 
You may represent the history of quilting, from vintage to modern, using any technique or fad or any 
image that conveys the concept—with or without words. Words may be inked, painted, fused, em-
broidered, etc. Humor is always a hit. We're representing the Guild, so no political expression is per-
mitted. If you submit more than one entry, only your entry with the highest ballot count will be con-
sidered in the voting and only one participation favor will be given per member. Questions? Please 
phone or email me.  

Carol Hart, Challenge Chair 

Blocks for Paradise & Camp Fire Victims 

Guild members made 36 blocks for the Paradise & Camp Fire victims. Here are a few pictures.    

Marcia Greiten’s block—with the *Paradise* sign—is based on a picture posted by her friends, who 

lost their mobile home in Paradise. We have mailed the blocks up to the area where quilters from 

Lodi and Paradise will be making them into quilts.  Very nice job and thanks to all who contributed. 

Sue Kadner 

http://coastalquilters.org/challenge/2019%20ChallengeEntryForm.pdf
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Library News 

The Library will be set up and ready for you to browse the bins. A subject directory sits in the middle 
of the library table for reference to help you locate the books of your choice. Donations are always 
appreciated as are promptly returned books so that others may have a wider selection.  

Carol Hart, Librarian 

Block of the Month News  

In February at our wonderful 
Valentine’s Day meeting, Carol 
Hart—that name! : )—won the 
18  “Hearts” blocks based on 
the pattern originally created in 
2013 by the ‘Knotty Threads’ 
BoM co-chairs, Kika Hutchings 
and Diana Hamilton. Such a 
sweet treat to go along with the 
delicious refreshments and 
gorgeous red-clothed, fancy 
tables! Big-hearted Thank You 
to all who participated. 
 
Nancy Butterfield, BoM Chair 

Please Note: December Boutique Buyers 

If you used your credit card at the December Boutique, the charge did not go through due to a 
technical error; we need to put it through again.  There are still two people that we have not heard 
from who used their credit cards:  the amounts are $27.06 and $18.13.  Since December credit card 
statements have been received, you can see that the charges did not go through.  If you are one of 
these buyers, we'd really appreciate if you would get in touch with Sue Kadner at 
sgkadner@yahoo.com or call her at 805-966-6230 and she will get back to you with options for 
payment. 

Announcing the 2020 Quilt Show 

I am pleased to announce that we will be having our Harvest of Colors Quilt Show at Earl Warren 
Showgrounds on September 19-20, 2020. Instead of one Chair, there will be an Executive Team 
heading it up: co-chairs Toni Percival and Nancy Butterfield, with Eileen Lewandowski and Gwynn 
Hladynuik.  I will be the main contact person, so email or call me if you have questions or wish to 
volunteer to chair a committee; if you can’t reach me, please contact Nancy.  

We have had one Team meeting and are excited about our preliminary plans—you will hear more in 
coming newsletters. In March, we will start taking sign-ups for Committees (some slots are already 
filled!).  It takes the whole Guild to put on the Quilt Show, so grab a friend—or even someone you 
don’t know—and volunteer to help!  Thanks! 

Toni Percival, Quilt Show Co-Chair 

mailto:sgkadner@yahoo.com
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Quilter’s Resources 
 

The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized 
Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, Buellton, CA 93427      
805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com    
 

Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-7042  
 

Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats  
P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429   805-899-3947 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com  
 

Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large quilts, get them 
done! Prompt turnaround. www.sbcustomquilting.com   805-687-
2063  
 

Grant House Sewing Machines  
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa 
Barbara, CA  805-962-0929 www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    
 

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 
www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784  
 

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, 
needlework, and gifts. You’ll find fabrics, books, yarns and classes, 
& fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, CA 93013  805-566-1250  
roxannequilts.com  
 

Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
PO Box 3417 184 Woodchip Circle, Arnold, CA 95223-3417, 1-805-
705-5523 

Isabel Downs’ Fiber Art and Plein Air Paintings 

Isabel Downs’s exhibition “Nature through the Eye of a Needle” continues through March 31 at the Wildling 
Museum of Art and Nature in Solvang.  www.wildling museum.org 

Isabel is pleased to share that she has the unexpected and 
extraordinary privilege to be exhibiting at the Wildling during an 
exhibit by great Santa Barbara plein air artist, Ray Strong (Ray 
Strong: A Collector’s Passion February 2-July 8, 2019). So, 
make it more than a wildflower expedition to Figueroa Mountain 
and lunch in Solvang but also an opportunity to see 35 rarely-
seen works from a private collection. 

Events Around California 
 
Nature through the Eye of a Needle 
Isabel Downs’ Fiber Art  
Wildling Museum, Solvang.  
Thru March 31  (closed Tuesdays) 
wildling museum.org  
 
Heart and Home Quilt Show 
Yuba Sutter Fairgrounds 
442 Franklin, Yuba City 
March 9-10, Sat 10-5; Sun 10-4 

 
The West-Dressed Woman 
Garments from SB’s storied past 
SB Historical Museum 
Thru March 31 
Tues-Sat 10-5; Sun 12-5 
sbhistorical.org 
 
San Jose Museum of Quilts and 
Textiles 
SJMQT’s signature event, 
International TECHstyle Art Biennial, 
merges fiber media with new 
technologies. 
Through April 14 
Wed - Fri 11- 4; Sat-Sun 11 am-3 pm 
sjquiltmuseum.org/ 
 
For other March quilt shows, check 
quilterstravelcompanion.com. 
 

https://wildlingmuseum.org/news/artist-talk-nature-through-the-eye-of-a-needle-a-shared-adventure
https://wildlingmuseum.org/news/artist-talk-nature-through-the-eye-of-a-needle-a-shared-adventure
https://www.sbhistorical.org/the-west-dressed-woman/
https://www.sjquiltmuseum.org/current-exhibitions/
http://www.quilterstravelcompanion.com/quilt-shows/california-quilt-shows.php#February
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the Guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

March Meeting Reminders:  
 Wear Name Tag 

 Bring  
 Challenge Form and Quilt 
 Block of the Month 
 Money for Door Prizes, and 

Workshops 
 Due Library books 
 Treasure Table goodies  
 Show and Tell 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
 
This month’s meeting: March 14, 7:00 pm  
   (note return to later start time)  

Workshop: March 15, 9am, Goleta Valley CC 

Board meeting: March 21, 6:30pm  

Coastlines deadline: March 24 

Next month’s meeting: April 11, 7:00 pm 


